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Reports from October and December Council  

Motions  

The following motions have been passed  

Motion 1  
 
Council recognises the importance for 
local authorities and independent schools 
of maintaining the highest levels of 
security for all electronic data pertaining to 
young people. 
 
Council therefore recommends to 
employers that an encryption process is 
used which is both secure and affordable 
and does not have a negative impact on 
the day to day work of teachers. 
(October) 
 
Motion 2 
 
Recognising that the vast majority of local 
authorities are already paying for 
retrospective PVG checks, the SSTA calls 
on COSLA to adopt this approach in all 
local authorities. 
(October) 

Motion 3 

SSTA members applaud the action that 
the Acting General Secretary has taken to 
ensure that the rights and interests of 
LGBT pupils and teachers are being 
protected and promoted in Scottish 
Schools. 
 
Members urge the Acting General 
Secretary to continue his efforts in 
progressing the interests of LGBT 
community. 

(December) 

The following motion was remitted to the 

Education Panel: 

Given that in many schools, teachers are 
continuing to develop and make changes 
to courses at N3, N4 and N5 levels, the 
SSTA urges Local Authorities to allow 
subject departments within the schools to 
choose whether they wish to present 
pupils in the new higher or continue to 
present in the current higher in 2014  

(December) 
 

 
 

Reports 
 
Various reports were given at Council in 
October: 
 
1. The Acting General Secretary 

gave updates on the following 
issues: 
a. Appointment of General 

Secretary 
a. Pension negotiations 
b. GTCS election 
c. Meeting with Cabinet 

Secretary 
 

In addition the Acting General Secretary 
reported on a meeting with Ken Muir, 
GTCS at December Council. 

 
2. The Convener of Salaries and 

Conditions reported at October 
council on the progress of salary 
negotiations, pension negotiations, 
the Review Group on loss of 
conservation and changes to 
compensatory sick leave.  He further 
reported at December Council on the 
lack of progress on salaries and the 
result of the Pension Survey. 

 
3. Various other reports were heard on 

the use of Mobile Devices in Schools 
(Peter Wright), Education Panel and 
ASN Panel.  

 
New Panel Members 
 
The following members have been 
elected as new Panel Members: 
 
Salaries and Conditions of Service 
Committee:  
Andy Sinclair and Tony Zerebiec 
 
Senior Managers’ Advisory Panel: 
Gordon West 
 
Equalities Committee:  
Susan Thorburn and Joan de Cecco 
 
Education Committee:  
Sean Tolland, Catherine Miller, Ruth 
French and Alison Karalar 

The General Treasurer informed 

Council that subscriptions would be 

frozen at 2013 values despite the 

increase in inflation.   

The annual subscription will be £166.10 

for all members who pay their fees by 

31 January 2014.  This reduced tariff 

includes annual direct debit, cheque, 

part-time, job-share and retired 

members.  This saving is clearly of 

advantage to members and is only 

available to those who pay before the 

end of January. 

Members who have elected to pay their 
subscription by annual cheque are 
reminded that these should be 
forwarded by 31 January 2014, either 
through school representatives or 
directly to the Association offices. The 
rates for 2014 are as follows: 

Full members £166.10 if paid annually 
by 31 January 2014, or £181.20 if paid 
afterwards; £15.10 (£7.55) if paid by 
monthly direct debit. 

Retired, part-time, job-share, temporary 
or supply members: £83.05 if paid 
annually by 31 January 2014 or £90.60 
if paid afterwards; £7.55 per month if 
paid by monthly direct debit. 

Members who pay annually by cheque 
are encouraged to transfer to annual 
Direct Debit.  This method not only 
considerably reduces workload for both 
school representatives and office staff 
but clearly benefits members by the 
reduced rate.  Paying by Direct Debit 
guarantees that the payment will be 
taken in time to obtain the discounted 
subscription.  Direct debit instruction 
forms for are available to download from 
the website at www.ssta.org.uk/ddi or 
by contacting the office.   

Subscriptions 2014  

http://www.ssta.org.uk/ddi
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Professional officer Richard Goring and 
SSTA President James Forbes attended 
the 6th Annual Scottish Union Learning 
Conference during November. 

 

The theme of the Conference this year 
was "The Diversity of Learning".  

The Conference was addressed by:  

 

Angela Constance MSP, Minister for 

Youth Employment 

Grahame Smith, STUC General 

Secretary 

Ewart Keep, Chair in Education, Skills 

and Training, Department of Education, 
University of Oxford 

  

 

 

Scottish Union Learning Conference 

Senior Manager Seminar  
The Senior Managers’ Advisory Panel 
is holding a Senior Manager Seminar. 
The Seminar is an all day event, which 
will take place on Saturday 15 March at 
The Westerwood Hotel, Cumbernauld, 
and is free to SSTA members. 
 
The theme of the seminar will be  
“Professional Update and Senior 
Managers.” 

Should members wish to attend the 

seminar they can register for a place by 

completing the registration form 

 www.ssta.org.uk/smseminar no later 

than  Monday 3  March  2014. 

Alternatively you can contact the office 

for an application form. 

 

 

The third annual Scottish Union Learning Learner of the Year Award was presented 

during the Conference to Paul Mitchell, a member of UCATT.  

To Pay or Not To Pay   Fiona Dalziel, Professional Officer 

Since the 2011 “Agreement” and the 
introduction of school closure days some 
councils have started to make errors 
when calculating final pay for members 
who are transferring or retiring.  As far as 
the SNCT are concerned no change was 
introduced in 2011 which would warrant 
alteration of the way final salaries are 
calculated.  They have made this clear in 
several letters to local authorities.   

In 2012 a couple of councils refused to 
pay members beyond the end of July as 
the days in August were considered 
“school closure days”.  After fighting for 
several months the councils paid up.  This 
year the same thing happened but with 
different local authorities.  Despite several 
communications clarifying the situation 
one authority resolutely refused to pay 
and even lied in emails about how they 
calculated salaries.  Only at the end of 

November, after considerable pressure, 
did members eventually receive their 
outstanding salary. 

Teachers have historically been paid 
approximately half a month’s salary in the 
August of their commencement of 
employment then 11 months full salary 
with the balance of their annual salary due 
the following August.  On retiral or transfer 
to another employer, as long as they have 
worked the full school year, members are 
entitled to full pay for the month of July 
and the balance of any outstanding 
annual salary in August.   

However, some authorities have now 
started paying a full salary in the August 
of a teacher’s commencement, so they 
would only be entitled to pay up until the 
end of July on leaving, i.e. twelve equal 
payments.  The claim is that this makes it 
simpler for their payroll system.  

Confusingly, because not all authorities 
are doing this, members can end up with 
the balance of their annual salary from 
their previous employer plus a full month 
from their new employer or only two 
weeks pay in total in August, depending 
on where they are working. 

COSLA, a group of local authorities and 
the Unions are trying to sort the situation 
and we are hoping for clear, unambiguous 
guidelines to emerge so that members are 
treated consistently no matter for which 
authority they work. 

 

If you think you have been under or 
overpaid for any reason please get in 
touch. 

Further information regarding the  

Senior Mangers’ Advisory Panel can be 

found on the Association website at 

www.ssta.org.uk/smap    

http://www.ssta.org.uk/smseminar
http://www.ssta.org.uk/smap
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Nobody can have missed the fact that, as 
far as pay matters go, recent years have 
been very unsettled.  With costs rising all 
around, including additional pension 
contributions, public sector workers have 
seen the gap between income and 
expenditure widening. 

Although, in 2011, the government agreed 
to maintain teacher numbers we have 
seen workload rising dramatically.  It’s not 
hard to work out why: new exam 
arrangements, the challenges being 
experienced by local authorities seeking 
to make ends meet and a critical shortage 
of supply teachers. 

2011 also saw the arrival of three reports: 

‘McCormac’, described at the 

time as a Trojan horse for 
Scotland’s teachers with the 
potential for huge changes in 
working conditions; 

‘Donaldson’, reviewing teacher 

education - the consequence of 
which has been the introduction 
of ‘Professional Update’; 

An OECD report revealing the 

fact that Scots teachers spend 
more time in class than most of 
their counterparts in the 
developed world. 

While the third report told us nothing new, 
the first two reports were discussed at 
length within SSTA committees and at 
SSTA Counci l  and Congress.  
Standpoints and action plans were drawn 
up; SSTA representatives became 
involved in negotiations through SNCT 
working parties, standing shoulder to 
shoulder with negotiators from other 
unions.  At each stage negotiators 
reported progress to SSTA committees 
and to SSTA Council. 

One by one the Trojans within McCormac 
were picked off until negotiators felt that 
they had reached a stage at which the 
threat had been neutralised and in fact 
could, in certain circumstances, be an 
opportunity.  SSTA Council received the 
final report on McCormac negotiations 
and agreed that an acceptable position 
had been reached with no requirement for 

a ballot.  This was confirmed by delegates 
at the annual Congress in May 2013. 

Meanwhile, in the background, pay 
negotiations were stumbling around.  
Early in the year COSLA had pre-empted 
the Teachers’ side of the SNCT by 
offering a 1% rise for 2013/14 before a 
pay claim had been made.  The Teachers’ 
side raised the question of supply and it 
was linked in to the pay claim; COSLA did 
not accept that rates of pay were the root 
of the problems of finding supply teachers 
(which, of course, have also been affected 
by the government’s aspiration to reduce 
numbers of unemployed teachers by 
restricting places for teacher training). 

There was no movement before the 
summer with the Teachers’ side regularly 
hearing COSLA’s stated position, that any 
changes to pay had to be ‘cost neutral’ 
and that if the Teachers’ side wanted 
supply teacher rates to be improved then, 
in COSLA’s view, it would have to come 
out of the 1% offer.  COSLA also made it 
clear that to fund the 1% offer it was 
seeking additional flexibility in working 
and that continued funding of Chartered 
Teachers’ pay would be dependent on 
acceptance of the negotiated position on 
McCormac, which by this point had SSTA 
acceptance.  It was clear that to restore 
pay for supply teachers would probably 
cost around £3.5m, money which COSLA 
did not have. 

Everybody went away for their summer 
holidays and a fresh academic year 
brought a government cash injection to 
improve the situation for supply teachers 
together with an additional offer of 1% for 
2014/15.  Included in the small print of the 
offer was the expectation that the 
teachers’ side should accept the final 
negotiated position on McCormac. 

The SSTA’s Salaries and Conditions of 
Service Committee recommended that the 
offer should be accepted; this was ratified 
by the SSTA’s Executive Committee at 
the end of August and accepted by 
Council at the start of October.  Then the 
offer failed through no fault of the SSTA 
which had stated its position clearly. 

Members were informed by letter of 
progress towards pay settlement; some 
asked why there had been no ballot.  In 
response SSTA employees and 
representatives explained that no ballot 
had been requested by members at 
district, area or national meetings at any 
point leading up to the pay offer. 

What next?  We all hope that by the time 
members receive this newsletter the pay 
deal will have finally been settled.  
However, workload continues to intensify, 
the shortage of supply staff is at a crisis 
point (some local authorities are even 
sending officers back to schools to teach - 

TESS 13.12.13) and local authority 
finances are looking bleaker than ever. 

There is no point in standing back asking 
‘what’s the SSTA doing about it?’ – WE 
are the SSTA and we can only improve 
things through showing that we care 
about the future of our profession and the 
young people we teach.  This is a time for 
members to get involved in whatever way 
they can, whether it be attending their 
local meetings (usually 4 a year), 
responding to requests for feedback (the 
recent pensions survey had only a 
disappointing 19% response) or just 
encouraging colleagues to join the SSTA. 

 

The real Trojan horse is not McCormac 
but the exhaustion we are all 
experiencing.  We need to squeeze out 
our last few ounces of energy and, with 
one united voice, put them into making 
things change for the better. 

Links and terminology 

M c C o r m a c  R e p o r t :  h t t p : / /
w w w . s c o t l a n d . g o v . u k / R e s o u r c e /
Doc/920/0120759.PDF 

D o n a l d s o n  R e p o r t :  h t t p : / /
w w w . s c o t l a n d . g o v . u k / R e s o u r c e /
Doc/337626/0110852.pdf 

OECD Report: http://www.oecd.org/
e d u c a t i o n / s k i l l s - b e y o n d -
school/48631419.pdf 

SNCT: Scottish Negotiating Committee for 
Teachers, a tripartite body comprising 
members from teaching organisations, 
local authorities and Scottish government  
www.snct.org.uk/ 

SSTA Executive: a small body of 
members elected from Council to direct 
the SSTA 

SSTA Council: the main ruling body of the 
SSTA which comprises elected delegates, 
all secondary teachers drawn from Areas 
and Districts in every one of the country’s 
32 local authority areas 

SSTA Congress: the ultimate ruling body 
of the Association – it is a meeting of 
Council together with members drawn 
from every local authority area in Scotland 
to debate and direct SSTA policy. 

Euan Duncan  

Convener Salaries and Conditions of Service 

The pay unsettlement: a gift horse with its teeth knocked out? 

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/920/0120759.PDF
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/920/0120759.PDF
http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/920/0120759.PDF
http://www.oecd.org/education/skills-beyond-school/48631419.pdf
http://www.oecd.org/education/skills-beyond-school/48631419.pdf
http://www.oecd.org/education/skills-beyond-school/48631419.pdf
http://www.snct.org.uk/
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Are you stressed? 
 

Feeling negative or depressive 

Can't face work or don't know where to start 

Tearful, sensitive or snapping for no reason 

Feeling lonely and withdrawn 

Lacking motivation, commitment and confidence 

Can't concentrate on a task or your  memory is worse than 

usual 

Increased drinking or eating 'to cope‘ 

Difficulty sleeping 

 

Does this sound familiar? 
 
I suspect most of us have experienced one or more of the above in the last month. 
With nearly 90% of all teachers experiencing moderate to high levels of stress it is very important that teachers are 
aware that they are not alone and that simple measure can dramatically help. 
 
Top Stress Busting tips? 
 

1. Get exercise! It not only keeps your heart healthy but it is the best stress buster. Try walking for 15 
minutes at lunchtime? Park at the far end of the car park?  Anything is better than nothing then build it 
up gradually. 

2. Say No! You need to be realistic.  If you feel things are too much ask for something to be taken away or 

for a longer deadline. 

3. Talk - a load shared is a load halved and someone may be able to help.  Join a forum, get advice from 

others. Use a free confidential helpline, most authorities have one. Speak to your union rep 

4. Be positive not only think but say it out loud.  Being positive really can change the results. 

5. Take a break - teachers have a tendency to go through the day working through lunch and missing 
breaks. Take time to stop, eat a healthy meal and talk about something other than school. 

 
Remember you can do your bit to care! 
Speak to others, ask how they are.  You might just be the only person to care. 
 

 
 
Finally, don't be afraid to speak up! 

 

Ask your line manager what they are doing about work related stress.  They have a duty to care for you. If 

you point out that you have a problem then they must put things in place to help you manage. 

Employees also have a duty to take reasonable care for their own health and safety and this includes 
stress. You should inform your employer if you feel the pressure of the job is putting you or anyone else at 
risk of ill health. 

 
Resources-: 
SSTA helpline -: 0131 313 7300   email : info@ssta.org.uk http://ssta.org.uk/health-and-safety / 
http://www.hse.gov.uk/stress/ 

Employers have a legal duty to assess the risk of work-related stress and to take measures to control these risks. 
This includes minimising the risk of stress-related illness or injury to employees. 

Sue Edwards (Health & Safety Committee) 

Health and Safety 

mailto:info@ssta.org.uk
http://ssta.org.uk/health-and-safety%20/
http://www.hse.gov.uk/stress/
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The SSTA is in the course of reviewing all its member services.  It is clear that as a trade union we should provide as 

wide a range of services as we are able to.  We have thus negotiated a number of new services and benefits which 

you can review in the following pages.  We intend to negotiate more services for members and we would be 

interested in the views of members as to what additional benefits we could provide.  Feel free to give your opinion at 

info@ssta.org.uk. Please mark the email F.A.O General Secretary.  

Car Purchase: Tollcross Garage has arranged a scheme for 

SSTA members to purchase new or nearly-new cars at 

specially discounted prices; credit and trade-in facilities 

available. www.tollcrossgarage.co.uk  

Competitive Car rental prices from National Car rental and Guy 

Salmon Prestige Rental.  

Full details available at www.ssta.org.uk/services  

Benevolent fund: The Association maintains a Benevolent Fund 

which is used to assist members or their families in case of need.  

www.saferinternet.org.uk 0844 381 4772 

email: helpline@saferinternet.org.uk 

UK Safer Internet Centre aims to address all online safety issues 

faced by all professionals and volunteers in the UK who work 

with children and young people. 

To access any of these services (other than employment 

advice which is always accessed through the SSTA directly) 

telephone 0800 081 2207 

Estate and Inheritance planning telephone 0845 450 2408 

All Financial needs around retirement, pensions and investments.  

Telephone SSTA Office 0131 313 7300  

Member Services 

Further details of all member services can be found on the Association website at www.ssta.org.uk/services  

mailto:info@ssta.org.uk
http://www.ssta.org.uk/page.php?164
http://www.ssta.org.uk/page.php?164
http://www.ssta.org.uk/page.php?128
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Member Services 
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Member Services 
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Member Services 

STOP PRESS 

URGENT REMINDER 

Please ensure your details held by the Association are updated.  This is essential since there may be an 

election for General Secretary very shortly. Members can update their details by going to  

www.ssta.org.uk/updatedetails and completing the form or by emailing info@ssta.org.uk 

 

How to contact the SSTA 
 

By mail:  

Scottish Secondary Teachers’ Association 

West End House 

14 West End Place  

EDINBURGH 

EH11 2ED 

 

By e-mail at: info@ssta.org.uk 

 

Or for urgent issues by telephone on 0131 313 7300 

http://www.ssta.org.uk/updatedetails

